

DELVES LANE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Delves Lane, Consett, Co Durham, DH8 7ES

Head Teacher: Mrs R A Woods

Tel: 01207 503984 Fax: 01207 588880 <u>delveslaneprimary@durhamlearning.net</u>

LEARN, ACHIEVE, INSPIRE

Monday 19th April 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

We are writing to update you regarding Parents Evening. School Uniform, and Roadworks outside our school.

Parents Evening – Week Commencing Monday 26th April

Next week our teachers will be contacting all our parents and carers via telephone to share information about how your child has settled back into school, as well as giving assessment updates. If your child has Special Educational Needs, their Support Plan will also be shared via email. If you would prefer to receive paper copies of Support Plans, please contact the school office.

Teachers will allocate five minutes per phone call, and may contact you from a withheld number. Please try to answer the call because it is important that we share information about your child with you. If you are not able to take the call, please contact your class teacher via their email address.

Class 7 Parents Evening

Mr Jones has taken paternity leave for the next two weeks. We will re-arrange Class 7's parents evening on his return to work. We are delighted to share the news that baby Samuel arrived today at 7.27am. We would like to congratulate Mr Jones and his family on their new arrival.

School Uniform

Please can we remind all parents and carers that children must wear their school uniform to school every day unless they are having PE. On days when children have PE, they can come to school in their PE kit.

Our School Uniform:

- Navy blue, grey or black trousers
- Pale blue polo shirt or blouse
- Navy blue jumper/cardigan
- Suitable shoes (not sandals, Ugg style boots or crocs)
- Blue checked dresses and grey shorts are suitable for the summer

Please do not send your children to school in hoodies, or other or unsuitable clothing or footwear. Thank you.

Jewellery Policy - Watches

Watches are not allowed in school; this includes any type of SMART watch or fitness band.

If a pupil is found in possession of a smart watch, then the following procedures apply:

- On the first occasion the smart watch will be confiscated, and the pupil may collect the watch from their class teacher at the end of the school day.
- On the second occasion a member of staff will contact parents via a phone call, text, email or letter. Parents will be requested to collect the smart watch at the end of the school day.
- In the event of a pupil refusing to hand over a smart watch when requested to do so, we will contact parents immediately.















Roadworks outside of School

From tomorrow, British Gas will be working directly outside our school for the next two weeks. They will make sure there is a pathway for parents and carers to access the school site. We know this will cause more congestion, so please follow the drop off and collection times for your child. More information about the roadworks can be found here: https://www.durham.gov.uk/roadworks
We would like to thank you for your understanding.

Thank you for your continued support.



Mrs Woods Headteacher